## TOWN OF GRIFFITH WATER BOARD MINUTES April 3, 2018

Water Board President Lawrence Ballah called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. Attending: Rick Ryfa, Melissa Robbins, Tony Hobson and James Marker. Also Attending: John Volkmann, Steve McDermott, Greg Mance, Sheri Bradtke-McNeil.

Board Member Tony Hobson made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 13, 2018 meeting seconded by Board Member Melissa Robbins. Motion Carried

Clerk Treasurer John Volkmann presented an appeal from Hometown Floors LLc, 120 S Broad St. Hometown Floors is seeking relief on the Wastewater portion of their bill because they had a broken pipe in a basement bathroom. The water from the leak went down a basement drain. They do not deny that they used the water. The Water Board denied their request for relief on the Wastewater portion because the Town still has to pay for Wastewater portion to the City of Hammond and it would not be responsible to expect the residents of the Town to absorb this cost. The owners of Hometown Floors will be contacted with the decision

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:08 p.m.

Lawrence Ballah - President

James Marker – Vice President